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IMPORTANT DATES

Friday 6th May
Year 5 and 6 Interschool Sport - Home

Tuesday 10th May
NAPLAN Testing - Writing 
Years 3 & 5

Wednesday 11th - Friday 13th May
NAPLAN - Year 3

Wednesday 11th - Friday 13th May 
Year 5 and 6 Camp

Sunday 15th May
ECPS Epping Bunnings BBQ Fundraiser

Monday 16th - Friday 20th May
NAPLAN - Year 5 

Wednesday 18th May
District Cross Country - Select Year 4, 5
and 6 students

Wednesday 25th May
Curriculum Day (Student free day)

Monday 13th June
Queen's Birthday public holiday
NO SCHOOL

Friday 24th June
LAST DAY OF TERM 
FINISH AT 2.30PM

School Newsletter

R E S P E C T    R E S P O N S I B I L I T Y    C O U R A G E    C U R I O S I T Y

Email: edgars.creek.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Thursday 5th May 2022

Web: https://edgarscreekps.vic.edu.auPh: 9407 7100

A friendly reminder to our school community to please park appropriately
when dropping off and collecting children from school.

Please do not park across the driveways of local houses or the entrance
to the Ganbu Gulinj Community Centre.

We appreciate your support in helping all members of our local
community to stay safe. A flyer explaining how to park safely near
schools is included in this newsletter.

At Edgars Creek Primary School, we are committed to providing a child
safe environment where children and young people are safe and feel
safe, and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their lives. 

Our child safe policies, procedures, strategies and practices are inclusive
of the needs of all children, particularly Aboriginal and Torres Strait
Islander children, children from culturally and linguistically diverse
backgrounds, children with disabilities, and children who are vulnerable.

Edgars Creek Primary School has zero tolerance for child abuse.

The Child Safe Policy can be located on the Edgars Creek Primary
website.

https://edgarscreekps.vic.edu.au/
https://edgarscreekps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/Child-Safety-Policy.pdf
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Our school will also facilitate make-up tests during the testing period for students who are absent on testing days
where we are able to.

Students will complete the tests online using iPads for all tests except Year 3 Writing. Please ensure BYO iPads are
brought to school fully charged. Students without their own device will have access to a school iPad.

If you have any concerns about your child in Year 3 or 5 sitting these tests, please speak to your child's Home
Group teacher.

During the next 2 weeks our Year 3 and Year 5 students will be sitting the NAPLAN tests. We would like to wish all
our students the very best with this experience. While the NAPLAN tests look at students’ skills in literacy and
numeracy, there are so many things which they don’t look at and we would like to remind our students and families
of this. 

We want our students to show us how courageous they are, by trying their best in each of the NAPLAN tests. 

Their results will tell us how they did on that day only. It won’t provide a picture about all of their learning at school
and at home. It certainly can’t show how they brighten up their teachers’ day or how they make their family smile or
how much their friends like playing with them.

Year 3 tests will take place on the following dates:
Writing - Tuesday 10th May
Reading - Wednesday 11th May
Conventions of Language - Thursday 12th May
Numeracy - Friday 13th May

Year 5 tests will take place on the following dates:
Writing - Tuesday 10th May
Reading - Monday 16th May
Conventions of Language - Tuesday 17th May
Numeracy - Thursday 19th May

Are you interested in a School Tour of ECPS?

We know that with the COVID restrictions in place during 2021 and the beginning of this year, many families have not
had the opportunity to be part of our School Tours. If you would like to join one of our upcoming School Tours, please
register via the link ecpstours.eventbrite.com 

ECPS is pleased to announce that a lunch order service will be available to all students on Thursdays. 

Lunch Mums is a business which prepares lunch orders offsite and delivers them to the school just before the
student eating time. 

There will be a variety of items to order and it is all done through a family friendly online account which is set up on  
the "My School Connect" app.  We hope to be able to start this service in late May.

More information to come soon!!!!!

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/ecps-school-tours-tickets-328472890257
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/ecps-school-tours-tickets-328472890257
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We are delighted to be able to have families at our Whole School Assemblies every Friday. These are between
2.30pm and 3.00pm. Our main gate near the School Office will be opened at 2.35pm and families are asked to wait
there to be escorted by our Student Leaders to our gym for the assembly. 

School families do not need to provide evidence of their Covid vaccination. We do ask that families physically
distance where possible and do not attend if they have any Covid symptoms.

We are so glad that families will be able to watch their child receive our prestigious Student Academic Achievement
and Effort Awards. This is a wonderful moment as a parent/carer and families often choose to remember it by
taking photos of their child. We are very happy for families to do this, but they are required to only take photos of
their own child/ren in respect of other families who may not want their child photographed. 

We also remind families if they are sharing photos of their child/ren on social media (such as Facebook, Instagram)
that they have their settings on private to ensure only those with permission are able to see the photos and that
there are no other school children in any of the photos. 

Online safety is very important to us at Edgars Creek PS as part of our Child Safe Practices. 

Students will be dismissed from their Learning Communities at 3.15pm. It is not possible for students to be collected
during our school assembly or from the gym at the end of the assembly. Teachers are responsible for all students
until they are dismissed at the end of the day. 

Please speak to the School Office if you have an emergency which requires you to pick up your child



My name is Con Sapardanis, and I have been very fortunate to be a part of the foundation staff
who opened this school. This year, I am a Teacher in the Year 4 Learning Community. I have
been teaching for 10 years and I have taught in many year levels.

I really enjoy my job and aim to give my students as much knowledge and life skills as possible.
I encourage my students to be happy, organised, display independence and always show
respect. I cannot wait to see what students will achieve by the end of the year.
In my spare time, I enjoy spending time with my wife, family, and friends. I enjoy cooking and
eating and spending time at the beach.

My name is Deeza and I am the Year 4 PLC Leader and the 4A Home Group teacher. I have
loved working with our amazing Year 4 students again this year!
When I am not teaching, I love to travel all over the world and learn more about different
cultures, spend time with my rabbit Tsuro, visit the cinema and I enjoy going to the theatre
and restaurants with my partner and friends.

We have had a great start to the year and I am super excited to see the students’ progress in
their learning, develop more independence and have long lasting happy memories of Year 4!

L e a r n i n g  t o g e t h e r  f o r  s u c c e s s .

My name is Jennifer Bryan and I am very excited to be joining the Edgars Creek Primary School
community.  I graduated from a Master of Teaching in 2015 and spent my graduate year
teaching in Darwin.  I am a mum to two daughters and a very cheeky kitten named Wormy.  

I also work at a very small regional school called Darraweit Guim Primary School. It has 40
students and 5 chickens! I look forward to getting to know everyone and being a part of the
fantastic learning community as ECPS.

Hi, my name is Maggie. I’m really excited to be starting at Edgars Creek Primary School. I will be
working with the 5/6s. I have taught in Singapore and also Western Australia. 

I have experience in Secondary Schools and am looking forward to working in a primary school.

In my spare time I like to write. I have two young kids and a dog named Dulcie.

My name is Isabella, you may remember me from teaching year 3/4 last year! I’m so excited to
be teaching Year 4 and watching your kids grow into curious learners. I enjoy building
relationships with students and supporting them to achieve their goals.

In my spare time, you’ll find me spending time with friends and family, baking something sweet
or reading a good book.
I can’t wait to meet more of our community this year and help your kids be the best they can
be!

Con Sapardanis - 4C





ECPS is very excited to participate in Education Week for 2022 from the 22nd to the 28th May. During this week our
school will hold some special events including a School Library Grand Opening, Simultaneous Storytime and an Open
Afternoon and Open Morning. With the lifting of some COVID restrictions we are adapting our Education Week
activities and are now able to invite our families into the school for some of these special events across this week.

This year, Education Week runs from 22–28 May. The theme, ‘150 Years of Public Education’ commemorates the past,
celebrates the present and imagines the future of education in Victoria. 
Education Week is an opportunity for our primary school education to highlight our education journey. 
Edgars Creek Primary School will be celebrating Education Week by participating in a range of activities in our learning
community, Simultaneous Story Time and opening our school library. 
Use the hashtag #EdWeekVic to get involved on social media. 

National Simultaneous Storytime – Week 5

During Education Week, ECPS will be celebrating a new book written by Josh Pyke and illustrated by Ronojoy Ghosh.
The book, titled Family Tree, describes family roots and future growth. On Tuesday the 24th of May, students will listen
to the story at 11am along with students across Australia. Students will also be completing an activity focussed on the
themes of this book during their Reading or Writing blocks. On Wednesday the 25th of May, keep your eyes pealed
for a second reading by a special guest on Class Dojo. 

Library Grand Opening 

We are very excited to announce that our school library will be opening on the 22nd of May, 2022! We will have
Library tours running on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday until 4:30. During this time, please join us in
celebrating our new school library by popping in to read a story with your child and having a look around!

We are asking all the families to donate a book to our school library. All books donated will be placed with a
personalised plaque with the family name who has donated it in recognition of the contribution to our school
community. 

Thank you in advance and we can’t wait to see you there!

What's happening in our Learning CommunitiesWhat's happening in our Learning Communities
this term?this term?

Today the ECPS Happenings have been sent
home with students, which outlines learning

focuses for Term 2.
Learning Communities are also sharing learning

on Class Dojo, so make sure you check it
regularly!
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School Fundraising

We are selling NO SUGAR Zooper Doopers at afternoon recess. These are available from the Canteen and have
been enjoyed by many students already over the past few weeks. They cost $1.

The profits from the sale of these will go to more reading materials for the students including Take Home Books
and Library Books.

Thank you to the staff who are giving up part of their break time to sell our Zooper Doopers.

Catalogue 3 of the Scholastic Book Club has been set home with students.  Please log on to the Scholastic
website, set up a LOOP account and you're ready to order. 

ORDERS ARE DUE BY THURSDAY 12TH MAY

E d g a r s  C r e e k  P r i m a r y  S c h o o l  a r e  e x c i t e d  t o  h o l d  a  M o t h e r ’ s  D a y  R a f f l e  t o  c e l e b r a t e  a l l
t h e  w o n d e r f u l  M o t h e r s ,  S t e p - M o t h e r s ,  G r a n d m o t h e r s  a n d  c a r e r s  i n  o u r  C o m m u n i t y .
F u n d s  r a i s e d  w i l l  g o  t o w a r d s  M a t h e m a t i c  m a t e r i a l s  f o r  o u r  s t u d e n t s .

T i c k e t s  f o r  s a l e .  5 0  c e n t s  e a c h  o r  $ 5 . 0 0  f o r  1 2  t i c k e t s

ECPS is holding a Bunnings BBQ Fundraiser at Epping Bunnings - Cooper Street ,
Epping.

Date : Sunday 15th May
Time : 9.00am - 4.00pm

Come along and buy a sausage to support the school.

P l e a s e  w r i t e  y o u r  n a m e ,  h o m e g r o u p  a n d
t e l e p h o n e  n u m b e r  o n  t h e  t i c k e t  a n d  r e t u r n
t h e m  t o  t h e  o f f i c e  w i t h  t h e  e x a c t  m o n e y  b y
9 . 0 0 A M  F R I D A Y  6 T H  M A Y  

P r i z e s  i n c l u d e  a n  I n s t a x  P o l a r o i d  C a m e r a ,
F o o t s p a ,  w a l l e t ,  j e w e l l e r y  a n d  m a n y  o t h e r  g r e a t
p r i z e s .  T h e  r a f f l e  w i l l  b e  d r a w n  o n  F r i d a y  6 t h
M a y  a n d  w i n n e r s  w i l l  b e  c o n t a c t e d  v i a  p h o n e  t o
a r r a n g e  c o l l e c t i o n  o f  t h e i r  p r i z e . GOOD LUCK EVERYONE!!!
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Loved and Safe - positive family relationships and connections with others along with personal and
community safety. Children and youth who are loved and safe are confident, have a strong sense of

self-identity, are resilient and have high self-esteem. 

Last week our staff participated in some more Professional Learning on the topic of Mental Health
Literacy. One area we focused on was the factors that can influence children’s mental health and

wellbeing.



The Australian Research Alliance for Children and Youth (ARACY) outlines six factors which should be
present for a child or young person to experience good/high wellbeing, which are: 



1.



2. Material Basics – children have access to the things they need to live a normal life. They live in

adequate and stable housing, with adequate clothing, healthy food and clean water and the materials
they need to participate in education and training pathways.






3. Health - Healthy children have their physical, developmental, psychosocial and mental health needs
met.



4. Learning - Children learn through a variety of formal and informal experiences within the classroom
and more broadly in their home and in the community. Children who are learning, participate in and

experience education that enables them to reach their full potential and maximise their life opportunities. 





5. Participating - means children and youth are supported in expressing their views. Their views are
taken into account and they are involved in decision making processes that affect them. 



6. Identity and culture - Having a positive sense of culture and identity is central to the wellbeing of

children and is particularly important for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander and other culturally and
linguistically diverse children. This includes having a sense of spiritual wellbeing.



You can read more about these factors here:

https://www.aracy.org.au/documents/item/700




Welcoming Wellbeing
Children’s Wellbeing 

https://www.aracy.org.au/documents/item/700






At ECPS this year we are celebrating our wonderful and extensive Multicultural community.  
Each week at assembly, we are unveiling a different cultural flag.



This week we are celebrating those in the ECPS Community from




BANGLADESH














 

Celebrating Our Multicultural School Community





WHITTLESEAWHITTLESEAWHITTLESEA

COMMUNITYCOMMUNITYCOMMUNITY

NEWSNEWSNEWS









J o i n  o u r  n e x t  E m p l o y a b i l i t y  S k i l l s  -  C i v i l  C o n s t r u c t i o n  L a b o u r e r  C o u r s e ,
b e g i n n i n g  M o n d a y ,  1 6 t h  M a y  i n  D o n n y b r o o k .

E n r o l  a n d  g a i n  t h e  e s s e n t i a l  s k i l l s  y o u  n e e d  t o  b e c o m e  a  l a b o u r e r  i n  t h e  C i v i l
C o n s t r u c t i o n  I n d u s t r y ,  w h e r e  t h e r e  i s  a  s t r o n g  d e m a n d  i n  n o r t h e r n
m e t r o p o l i t a n  M e l b o u r n e .

I n  t h i s  9  s e s s i o n  c o u r s e  y o u  w i l l :
•  D e v e l o p  i n d u s t r y  s p e c i f i c  e m p l o y a b i l i t y  s k i l l s
•  O b t a i n  a  w h i t e  c a r d
•  P a r t i c i p a t e  i n  a  g r o u p  i n t e r v i e w  w i t h  W i n s l o w  C o n s t r u c t o r s

P l a c e s  a r e  l i m i t e d !  

C o n t a c t  u s  t o d a y  t o  e n r o l  o n  9 4 6 2  6 0 7 7  o r  v i s i t  o u r
w e b s i t e : h t t p s : / / p r a c e . v i c . e d u . a u / e m p l o y a b i l i t y - s k i l l s - c i v i l - c o n s t r u c t i o n -
l a b o u r e r /

C O N T A C T
P r a c e

M e r r i l a n d s  C o m m u n i t y  C e n t r e



3 5  S t u r d e e  S t r e e t
R e s e r v o i r  V I C  3 0 7 3

P O  B o x  5 1 0
R e s e r v o i r  V I C  3 0 7 3



( 0 3 )  9 4 6 2  6 0 7 7



o f f i c e @ p r a c e . v i c . e d u . a u

https://prace.vic.edu.au/employability-skills-civil-construction-labourer/

